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Your compassion helped the King 
family keep homeschooling—even 
when it seemed impossible.

See page 16

Meeting the need 
Shaping the future
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Thank you for your generosity towards families 
doing their best to serve the Lord through their 
children and their education.

— Liza Mead, 
Compassion Curriculum Grant recipient
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I have always done freelance 
projects and little odd jobs 
here and there to make ends 
meet. It was a blessing to be 
able to cut back from some 
of the extra work and focus 
on educating my children 
last year instead of stressing 
over our bills. Thank you!

If it wasn’t for the HSLDA 
grant we would not have 
been able to continue to 
educate our children at 
the level we would like to 
without defaulting on our 
mortgage. Thank you for 
contributing to this amazing 
ministry.

—Bonica Brown, 
Compassion Curriculum Grant recipient

—Britanny Parchman,
 Compassion Curriculum Grant recipient



OUR FUNDRAISING 
COMMITMENT
We commit to carefully steward the funds you entrust to us. Your gifts 
will be used prayerfully and effectively to maximize the impact of 
every dollar and make it possible for more kids to flourish through 
homeschooling than ever before. 

Our team works hard to keep administrative costs low and ensure 
that the majority of your gift goes toward:

•	 Protecting and advancing homeschooling freedom

•	 Encouraging and equipping homeschooling families

•	 Supporting the homeschooling community 
for this generation and the next

Partnering with you to accomplish these goals is a privilege and  
an honor! 

Ph
ot

o 
co

ur
te

sy
 o

f t
he

 fa
m

ily

Your donations have made it possible for my five children to enjoy 
learning with better co-op and resources. Thank you so much.

— Po Tim King,  
Compassion Curriculum Grant recipient
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OUR MISSION IS GUIDED BY

OUR CORE VALUES

CHRISTLIKENESS FAMILY FREEDOM

Our mission is to make homeschooling possible by 
fiercely and tirelessly advocating for the freedom to 
homeschool for every family.

OUR MISSION

We offer caring support for every stage of a 
family’s homeschool journey, including:

•	 Personalized legal advice

•	 Advocacy in the courts, legislatures, and public square

•	 Practical educational resources 

•	 Financial hardship grants for struggling families

 –    03   – 03



The Power of
HSLDA’s unwavering commitment to advancing 
homeschooling freedom and equipping 
homeschooling families has been at the core of 
all we do for more than 40 years. An important 
extension of this work is supporting our members 
and donors in prayer. 

We agree with something Elisabeth Elliot once 
wrote: “Prayer lays hold of God’s plan and becomes 
the link between His will and its accomplishment  
on earth.” 

We meet twice weekly to pray for our member 
families, donors, and staff, and we pray with 
families regularly, whether we’re helping members 
with legal questions, assisting struggling parents 
with a grant, or remembering a family who has just 
lost a loved one.

We learned of many answered prayers in the past 
year, and we want to share just a few with you. I 
hope they encourage you, and I hope you remember 
that we are here to pray for you!

J. Michael Smith
President Emeritus

PRAYER “Oh, my goodness . . . I was not expecting 
you to ask how you could pray for me! I’m in 
tears. I told the Lord this morning that I am so 
overwhelmed and heavy-hearted. I said that 
I feel like a failure, and I don’t care about my 
needs any longer. I just want my babies to have 
peace. I don’t want them to feel my sadness. I 
trust and believe God in all things, and I know 
there is a purpose for my struggles. It’s only 
temporary, but I’m just tired. I asked Him to 
send confirmation that He heard my cries . . . 
now I have it.”

—Alisha, Single Parent  
Compassion Curriculum Grant recipient

“We really appreciate all the prayers offered 
up for our family. Ministry is hard. Parenting is 
hard. Living on a budget is hard. But, as I tell 
my children: We can do hard things. And I love 
all those things! God is ever faithful. Since day 
one of dedicating our children to the Lord and 
to homeschooling, it has been a blessing to be 
right in the middle of where God is working. 
Not all things are easy, but they are worth it. 
God has heard your prayers for stamina, to 
fight the good fight, and to persevere!”   

—April, 
HSLDA member

“Thank you for loving us this way and 
approaching the throne of grace on our behalf. 
God has strengthened us through your prayers 
for the weariness and physical toll that this 
cancer (pancreatic neuroendocrine cancer) has 
had on me and my family. And we would know 
that unmet desires are God’s way of directing 
our desires toward Himself (Ps. 73:25-26).”   

—David, 
Compassion Curriculum Grant recipient
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As I consider the theme of this Giving Impact Report—Meeting the Need, Shaping the Future—I’m 
reminded of Leo Tolstoy’s short story, The Three Questions. 

The story features a king who searches far and wide for the answers to these three questions:

•	 When is the best time to do things?

•	 Who is the most important one?

•	 What is the right thing to do?

As we at HSLDA go about our daily work, we ask ourselves those same questions. Our answers?

Now is the most important time to protect homeschool freedom and meet the needs of struggling 
homeschooling families. 

The most important person is the mom on the phone with us right now.

And the right thing to do is to serve her with zeal, compassion, and excellence. 

By doing our best for the mom, dad, or group leader on the phone, we believe that we are also 
shaping the future of the homeschooling movement.

It is your generosity that equips us for this work. You help us make homeschooling possible, and I 
am so thankful to you and for you.

Gratefully, 

James R. Mason
President

FROM THE PRESIDENT
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OUR CORE SERVICES

PROTECTING & EMPOWERING

Working in the courts and legislatures, we continue to remove 

obstacles and make homeschooling possible for more and more 

families. Watching trends across the national homeschooling 

movement for 40 years allows us to creatively meet the changing 

needs of today’s homeschooling families and groups. 

Parents considering homeschooling can find inviting, accessible 

information on our website and social media channels. Our attorneys 

provide one-on-one, personalized legal advice to our member 

families. Educational specialists create rich resources to assist 

parents in providing vibrant learning environments for their children. 

And because we believe no one should have to homeschool alone, we 

come alongside leaders and groups to support their efforts to create 

flourishing homeschool communities.



WE’RE MAKING PROGRESS, BUT 
DISCRIMINATION STILL HURTS.

In the past year, some 1,200 individuals from 
member families (past and present) asked HSLDA 
for help when they were denied opportunities for 
education, careers, and financial support—just 
because they were homeschooled.

Your gifts helped us advocate for these members 
and, in the vast majority of cases, remove the 
obstacles unfairly placed in their paths.

It’s a battle we’ve been fighting for 40 years. 

Homeschool students have repeatedly proven 
themselves as successful students and contributing 
citizens. For example, homeschool graduates are 
routinely admitted to prestigious universities and 
accepted as top recruits by the military.

But as the conflicts of the last 12 months once again 
reveal, the principle that homeschoolers should be 
free to pursue the same possibilities as others has 
not filtered down to every crevice of government 
and private bureaucracy. The discrimination is real.

LIVELIHOOD UNDER ATTACK

One of the most egregious examples of 
discrimination occurred in California. Early in 2024 
the state Department of Public Health revoked 
the licenses of two fully trained, fully qualified 
phlebotomists—based solely on the fact that the pair 
held homeschool high school diplomas. Officials 
falsely claimed that only graduates of an accredited 
high school can receive a license to draw blood.

It is true that California law requires an accredited 
high school diploma for anyone seeking a job 
in law enforcement. To satisfy this mandate, 
homeschoolers in the Golden State often take the 
California Proficiency Test (formerly Hi-SET) or 
obtain a GED. 

But this rule does not apply to phlebotomy, 
which we pointed out to officials. We were proud 
to represent these two phlebotomists and were 
thrilled that their licenses were reinstated by the 

Having someone who 
can help you know your 
rights and be able to 
push back is huge.

—Ashley Carbonel, 
whose son was initially blocked from joining JROTC
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California Department of Public Health. These two 
homeschool graduates are now in their chosen 
careers as licensed phlebotomists. 

NO CHANCE FOR SCHOLARSHIPS

Homeschool students facing unlawful 
discrimination not only face difficult career choices, 
they also can be denied access to services. HSLDA 
helped reverse a decision in Georgia last year that 
prevented homeschooling students from taking a 
standardized test at public schools in the state’s 
second most populated county.

The ban from accessing the exam at public schools 
posed a great difficulty for homeschooling families, 
whose only option was to seek out open slots at the 
few private academies offering the exam. Missing 
out on the test would also have meant foregoing the 
only way students can compete for education funds 
through the National Merit Scholarship Program. 
Those funds can total more than $50,000 per 
student.

THERE OUGHT TO BE A LAW

Sometimes the battle for equal treatment requires 
a legislative solution. HSLDA worked with Virginia 
lawmakers this year to pass a bill solidifying access 
to military training for homeschool students. The 
bill ordered the Department of Education to notify 
local school boards of their obligations regarding 
access for homeschool students to the Junior 
Reserve Officers’ Training Corps (JROTC). 

The previous year we cited federal regulations to 
help a Virginia homeschool teen enroll in the JROTC 
program at his local public high school. Though the 
initial resistance to admit the student meant he 
started late in the term, the training and leadership 
skills he acquired in JROTC did make a difference in 
his application to the US Air Force Academy.

Now a homeschool graduate, the teen has accepted 
a scholarship to attend a one-year preparatory 
program this fall at Marion Military Institute in 

Alabama. Upon completing the program, he should 
be a top candidate for entering the US Air Force 
Academy as a cadet.

FINANCIAL HARDSHIP

Discrimination can also be costly in financial terms. 
In the past year, HSLDA has represented dozens of 
families whose monthly payments were wrongfully 
terminated by various government agencies.

These situations typically involve students 
entitled to stipends through through Social 
Security or Veterans Affairs. Officials at some 
state offices of these federal agencies mistakenly 
believe that homeschool students no longer 
qualify for payments once they turn 18. We show 
administrators that, like public school students, 
homeschool students who are still working toward 
their high school diplomas may receive payments 
until they turn 19.

Your support allows us to assist families in this area 
of advocacy—despite the court fees that sometimes 
pile up as our attorneys wrangle with bureaucrats 
who simply don’t understand the law. This is where 
your generosity really makes a difference!

In one recent case, for example, we helped a Texas 
mother prove that her 18-year-old homeschool 
student really did qualify for continued child 
support payments despite taking part in the 
state’s dual enrollment program. We successfully 
argued that under this program, courses taken at 
community college also count as high school credit.

It’s been a busy and gratifying year as HSLDA 
continues to defend the freedom of homeschool 
students to follow their ambitions. With your help, 
we’ll finally reach the day when graduates of home 
education encounter no hindrances to taking their 
place in any career field or educational pathway 
they choose.
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After 15 years of living, working, and raising and 
homeschooling their children in the United States, 
the Romeike family’s life was suddenly upended 
in September 2023 when they were informed they 
were no longer welcome here.

As asylum seekers, Uwe and Hannelore Romeike 
came to the United States in 2008 to escape 
persecution by German officials. The saga 
was precipitated by the Romeikes’ decision to 
homeschool their children.

Germany had fined them beyond their means, 
forcibly taken their children to school, and 
threatened to remove their children from the home 
permanently. HSLDA assisted the family with an 
asylum application in the US. 

An immigration judge’s initial decision to grant 
asylum in 2010 was overturned by the US Board 
of Immigration Appeals in 2012. The Romeikes 
challenged that decision, and after years of legal 

battles the family was granted “indefinite deferred 
action status” by the Department of Homeland 
Security in 2014.

The status allowed the Romeikes to build a life 
in the US. They were able to work, obtain driver’s 
licenses, rent, own property, and pay taxes. They 
lived with this status for a decade. 

During that time, Uwe and Hannelore put down 
roots in an eastern Tennessee community. The 
family found a church, where Uwe plays piano. 
Hannelore had two more children, who are 
American citizens by virtue of being born in the 
US. And two of their older children got married (to 
American citizens). Uwe also teaches music in the 
community and serves as a staff accompanist at a 
local university.

But all of that was threatened last September when 
the family reported to immigration authorities for 
an annual check-in. With no warning, the Romeikes 

STANDING
with thewith the

 Romeikes
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118,878 
people signed the petition  
supporting the Romeikes

447 
people gave generously to support  
the Romeikes, of whom 211 were  

first-time donors

564
media outlets mentioned our work  

supporting the Romeikes 828 times

were told they had just a month to secure passports 
and begin self-deportation to Germany. They were 
given no explanation except that there had been a 
“change of orders.” 

The family contacted HSLDA for help, and we 
were honored to respond. We organized legal and 
political responses on their behalf and launched a 
public awareness campaign. 

Tennessee Representative Diana Harshbarger 
introduced a bill in Congress to grant them 
permanent residency, and thousands of 
homeschooling families contacted their 
representatives to urge them to support the bill. Our 
attorneys also advocated on their behalf in a wide 
variety of media outlets. And we asked the White 
House to intervene with a petition that racked up 
more than 118,000 signatures.

Just weeks after the initial order, the Romeikes were 
granted a one-year stay of deportation. Since then, 
32 members of Congress have signed a letter asking 
committee leaders to advance the bill to grant the 
Romeikes the permanent residency status that will 
keep their family together.

These positive developments, and our ability to 
come alongside the Romeikes when they need us 
most, are only possible because of your support.

Thank you! 

As we are preparing this publication for print, we 
are well aware that the one-year stay the Romeike 
family was granted last fall is nearing its end. 
There is currently no indication that their status is 
going to be resolved in a permanent fashion, and we 
expect to continue to work on the family’s behalf to 
maintain their freedom to homeschool.

“Because we at HSLDA believe that 
raising, nurturing, and educating 
children falls under the laws of nature 
and nature’s God, we remain committed 
to offering real solutions to homeschool 
families of every tribe and tongue as 
they endure through troubled times.”   

—Jim Mason, 
HSLDA President
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Your gifts help us come alongside families 
with legal and educational support  

when they need it.

Thank you HSLDA for your support, 

your ideas, your commitment, and 

everything in between!
—Pamela,

HSLDA member

I believe that HSLDA is essential for every homeschooling family. Personally, 

we would never homeschool without it. While my husband and I focus 

on teaching our child, I have every confidence that HSLDA has our back, 

protecting our rights to do what God has called us to do. Thank you HSLDA! 

—Brenda,
HSLDA member

For our family, an HSLDA membership means ‘peace of mind’ that we have 

legal counsel . . . if and when our family runs into obstacles regarding our 

educational choices. The freedom to homeschool has given us the gift of time 

with our family and to travel. We are so grateful! 
—Lauren,

HSLDA member

ENCOURAGING AND EQUIPPING

23,763 
new member families  

All data is from April 1, 2023–March 31, 2024
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HSLDA means safety to me. You guys are working hard to make 

sure I have the freedom to homeschool, and I am very grateful! 

PROVIDING RESOURCES 24/7 AT HSLDA.ORG 

2,309,533
HSLDA website visitors

985,994 received help through 
our legal information pages

229,460 gained confidence 
through our pages on how to 
start homeschooling or how to 
teach their kids

—Melissa,
HSLDA member

16,855 legal 
contacts

2,254  
public school 

official contacts

10,980  
general legal 

questions

990 
discrimination 

cases

313  
questions 

about 
legislation

180 
international  

contacts

SAFEGUARDING FREEDOM
All data is from April 1, 2023–March 31, 2024
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OUR GRANT WORK

BRINGING COMPASSION 
AND HOPE

Your heart for families struggling to continue homeschooling 

through difficult circumstances enables us to provide essential 

support to hundreds of families and the groups that serve them.

Here’s how we help:

•	 Compassion Curriculum Grants for single parents, widow(er)s, families 
homeschooling kids with special needs, military families, and others.

•	 Compassion Disaster Relief Grants for homeschooling families whose 
curriculum, home, or livelihood has been destroyed or damaged by a 
natural disaster or other act of God.

•	 Financial Aid for HSLDA Membership for families who need it.

•	 Homeschool Group Grants for local and state organizations to equip 
their families with better homeschooling resources and educational 
opportunities.



When Scott and Jeanie King married, they dreamed 
of having a big family. But the path to achieving this 
dream ended up being different than they imagined. 
After raising and homeschooling three biological 
children to adulthood, Scott and Jeanie decided to 
pursue adoption. 

In 2013, the Kings brought home and began to foster 
twin 1-year-old girls who had experienced much 
neglect. Helping these infants with developmental 
delays learn filled their lives with joy. Under Jeanie’s 
gentle care, the baby girls—Eliana and Ariella—
progressed dramatically, soon displaying signs of 
healthy 15-month-olds. 

DEVASTATING NEWS

Not long after, however, the girls’ family wanted 
them back. Losing the girls caused Scott and Jeanie 
so much anguish. But in retrospect, Jeanie sees how 
God allowed her and Scott to be their caretakers 
during a critical time in their development—
learning to sit, crawl, stand, walk, and eat solid food.

As Scott pointed out, God had them foster the girls 
for a season, pouring into them so they knew what 
love was while their birth mother tried to rebuild 
her life. 

HEALING THROUGH HOMESCHOOLING: 

THE KING FAMILY’S STORY
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We choose to live on 
one income so I can be 
there every day to give 
our special kids the best 
opportunity—to grow, 
experience stability, 
and know our love. 
There’s no way we could 
have afforded to give 
them what they need to 
learn best without your 
support. Your kindness 
is priceless, and we are 
so thankful!

—Jeanie King,
Compassion Curriculum Grant recipient

FOSTERING AGAIN

After grieving the girls’ absence from their home, 
the Kings took in an 18-month-old baby girl who 
had been exposed to alcohol and drugs in utero and 
domestic violence after birth. Doctors said Selah 
would never be able to read due to her mother’s 
substance abuse.

Selah also had emotional walls. “We think Selah 
was frequently left alone in her playpen,” Jeanie 
explained. “She wouldn’t let me put her down for a 
nap in her crib or snuggle with her. She would just 
sit bolt upright in my lap. It took a long time for her 
to warm up to us.” 

When Selah was 3, the Kings adopted her. Shortly 
after, Selah wanted a baby brother or sister! Scott 
and Jeanie prayed, and three years after Selah 
arrived, they welcomed home Solomon, a baby boy.

Early on, the Kings discovered Solomon was on 
the autism spectrum with hyperlexia, a condition 
characterized by precocious reading ability. By 
age 2, Solomon was reading, despite no formal 
instruction. “He just picked it up on his own,” Jeanie 
said. But he struggled with his emotions, so the 
Kings devoted a lot of time to helping him process 
his strong feelings in a healthy way.

Continue reading on page 18

Photos courtesy of the fam
ily
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REUNITING

Fast forward several years to 2021. Two days before 
Christmas, the twins’ birth mother messaged Jeanie, 
asking them to take the girls back. “I’m so sorry that 
I ripped them away from you,” she wrote. “I wish 
I had never done that. We’ve struggled ever since. 
Would you take them back for good?” 

Seven long years had passed since Eliana and 
Ariella had left Scott and Jeanie. The Kings were 
now in their 50s and unsure whether they could 
handle two more children. But after the girls’ 
grandmother informed them the twins would 
otherwise end up in foster care, they knew what to 
do. As the girls were nearly 8, finding a home for 
both of them would be difficult, and Jeanie worried 
about what would happen to the twins.

Besides, they had never stopped loving those girls!

Two weeks later, the Kings opened their arms to the 
girls once again. Six months later, the adoption was 
finalized, and Eliana and Ariella were now theirs to  
love . . . forever.

THE LIFE-GIVING POWER OF 
HOMESCHOOLING 

When Selah neared school age, Jeanie had her 
evaluated by a psychologist, who recommended 
homeschooling. “If you send her to school, she 
won’t get the focused attention she needs, and 
she’ll be labeled as the bad child,” the psychologist 
concluded. It was a clear answer from God for 
Jeanie, since the psychologist had no idea that she 
was already contemplating homeschooling.

Today, the family spends plenty of time engaging in 
a wide variety of activities—running around outside, 
working in the garden, and playing lots of hands-
on learning and brain games to help their working 
memory, coordination, and ability to focus. Jeanie 
reads to them constantly, and all of them can  
now read well—even Selah. 

A daily schedule adds stability, and healthy eating 
helps their minds function better. Weekly therapy 
for all four kids has also been a crucial component 
of their progress.

Observing all this a few years ago, a good friend 
asked Jeanie: “How can you afford all that? Did you 
know that HSLDA provides Curriculum Grants to 
families who are financially struggling?”

Jeanie was surprised, since she was unaware of the 
grants. “We’d struggled for years on just one income, 
often leaving home projects undone and better 
school materials off the table,” she said. Jeanie 
reached out to HSLDA and applied for a Compassion 
Curriculum Grant, trusting that God would provide 
what they had been praying for, and He heard their 
prayers!

With the grant, the Kings were able to buy each child 
a tablet for their therapy exercises and schoolwork. 
And generous homeschool vendor discounts 
stretched their grant dollars even further. 

“The grants are our miracle,” Jeanie said. “We 
could never have afforded these materials that are 
dramatically helping our kids. Thank you, donors, 
for believing in homeschooling and wanting to bless 
another family like ours!” 

Meet the Kings and see their  
homeschool in action here: 

hslda.org/KingFamily
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944

56 families received grants from local 
HSLDA Ambassador volunteers

27 families received  
Disaster Relief Grants

752  
families received 
financial aid 
for HSLDA 
membership

grants supported state and local 
homeschool groups 
serving 69,401 families

Your help encourages and enables hundreds of 
families to continue homeschooling through 

devastating circumstances.

COMPASSION GRANT NUMBERS

financially struggling families 
received Curriculum Grants

430  
with disabilities or 

learning challenges

2,633  
homeschool 

children served

89 
military 
families

30 
widow(er)s

26  
bilingual 
grantees

All data is from April 1, 2023–March 31, 2024
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For almost 20 years, HSLDA has mailed a “Merry 
Christmas” greeting to widows, single parents, and 
families who have received Compassion Grants 
that year. HSLDA staff gather one afternoon in 
mid-November to write caring messages to these 
precious families—letting them know we remember 
them and are continuing to pray for them. Included 
in the card is a small check to ease their financial 
burden during the holidays.

Your generosity has made this possible for many 
years, but last year was the first time we invited 
you to actively participate by making a special gift 
toward this tradition. 

Here are some of the ways your gifts helped  
last Christmas:

	» A family who lost everything in a house fire 
bought winter coats and boots for their kids.

	» A widow who got her Christmas check on the 
second anniversary of her husband’s death 
provided her children with a special Christmas 
meal in his honor.

	» A single mom was able to buy her daughter 
Christmas presents.

How donors came together to bless 

hurting homeschooling families 

during the Christmas season

HSLDA staff signing Christmas cards
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The encouragement these families received through 
your compassionate care meant so much to them—
even more than the gifts themselves. One widow 
shared:

Thank you for the generosity and blessing you 
showed our family. We had a very hard Christmas 
after experiencing the loss of my husband in the 
spring. Thank you, and God bless you.

And a single mom expressed her thanks:

I wanted to thank you for the Christmas card 
and the monetary gift as well. I just really needed 
at that moment to know that I wasn’t alone. I 
appreciate the money, but most of all, your heart 
behind it was more valuable than the gift itself. 
Thank you so very much!

Thank you for helping to make a memorable 
Christmas for these families. And please pray that 
many more families will find hope this winter as  
we once again offer them support during the 
Christmas season. 

Photos courtesy of the families

To hear more of these families’ heartfelt 
thanks, simply scan the QR code or go to  

hslda.org/Christmas2023  
to watch the video!
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OUR MEDIA PRESENCE

TELLING THE STORY OF 
HOMESCHOOLING

We seek to tell true, good, and beautiful stories of 
homeschooling so that more people everywhere 
can understand homeschooling and cherish 
homeschool freedom. And we make the how and 
why of homeschooling—along with the latest 
research and data—easily available to parents, the 
public, and the press.

You made homeschooling my kids possible! 
Thank you from the bottom of my heart!

—Anonymous, 
Compassion Curriculum Grant recipient
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COMMENTARY

What The 
Washington Post 
gets wrong about 
homeschooling: 
It’s no longer on 
the fringe of 
society
By Will Estrada – Special to Higher 
Ground - Monday, November 13, 2023

Washington Times
Outlet Readership: 1,718,220Fox News YouTube Channel

Outlet Viewership: 11.9M

COMMENTARY

Before you 
regulate 
homeschools, 
understand them
Homeschools under attack by regulation

By Dr. Steven Duvall – Special to Higher 
Ground - Thursday, February 22, 2024

299,862 
subscribers received HSLDA’s 

Weekly Update email

We monitor homeschooling in the news, answer 
media questions, and publish timely responses 

to issues affecting homeschooling families.

POPULAR OP-EDS

IN THE PRESS
All data is from April 1, 2023–March 31, 2024

Washington Times
Outlet Readership: 1,718,220

ON THE AIR

HSLDA Attorney Kevin Boden joins Uwe and Hannelore Romeike for an interview.
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468
attended 8 webinars

41,757 
podcast downloads for 
28 episodes

128,136
reached through 35 
Facebook Lives

500 posts

18.1M post reach

8,786 new followers

798.6K content 
interactions

413 posts

299.7K post reach

2,445 new followers

28.9k content 
interactions

We use our social media accounts, including YouTube, Vimeo, Facebook, 
and Instagram, to provide families with engaging and informative 

content that makes their homeschool journey the best it can be.

Offering conversations with our educational 
specialists, legal team, and others.

Featuring inspiring interviews with  
homeschoolers, educators, authors, and more.

Tackling common homeschooling questions 
and challenges with a live audience.

198,545
Followers on Facebook

44,235
Followers on Instagram

SOCIAL AND DIGITAL MEDIA
All data is from April 1, 2023–March 31, 2024

82,701
video views across YouTube, 
Vimeo, and Facebook
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OUR STEWARDSHIP

SHOWING WHERE 
YOUR GIFTS GO 

We are committed to clarity, transparency, 
and responsible stewardship of the funds that 
you entrust to us. Your heart to strengthen 
homeschooling families and groups and 
to preserve homeschool freedom provides 
tangible, life-changing support to moms, dads, 
and kids every day.

What a relief to not have to worry about how we would be able to provide 
an education here at home for our children! We are eternally thankful for 
the generosity of the donors who make these grants possible!

—Ciara Berezo-Estes, 
Compassion Curriculum Grant recipient
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Freedom and Compassion Programs*  
April 2023—March 2024

CASH REVENUES

Private gifts and grants to Freedom	 $1,903,161

Private gifts and grants to Compassion	 $1,398,379

Investment income	 $14,443

Other income†	 $8,663

Total Cash Revenues	 $3,324,646

CASH EXPENSES

Program Expenses
Freedom	 $1,209,536

Compassion Grants	 $880,121

Program service costs	 $815,814

Ministry service costs‡ 	 $160,938

Total Program Expenses	 $3,066,409

Support Expenses
Fundraising and development	 $374,306

Management and general	 $183,084

Total Support Expenses	 $557,390

Total Cash Expenses	 $3,623,799

* Supplemental information from audited financial statements adjusted for joint costs.

† Includes HSLDA contest revenue and royalties from retailers.

‡ Compassionate care, prayer, and resources for homeschooling families in need  
   (excluding staff time for program service costs, e.g. grant administration).

$1.5M

$1M

$.5M

$100K

$2.0M

$1.5M

$1.0M

$0.5M

FINANCIAL INFORMATION
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* Ambassador grants help local volunteers raise money to meet specific needs of a local family (such as a 
replacement vehicle, medical bills, or essential home repairs). Fund discontinued March 31, 2024.

† Provides a one-year HSLDA membership to a family who can’t afford it.

‡ Outreach is an extension of HSLDA’s mission through building relationships and providing resources to 
ethnically diverse and underserved homeschool communities.

COMPASSION

Compassion Grants 
•	 Military and low-income families	 $410,735 

in need

•	 Widows and single-parent families	 $139,805

•	 Ambassador grants*	 $60,230

•	 Disaster relief and other	 $13,950 
emergency grants

Educational Grants to Groups 	 $124,471

Membership Financial Aid†	 $93,030

Outreach to Groups‡	 $33,800

Student Servant Leadership	 $4,100 
Awards

Total Program Distributions	 $880,121

FREEDOM

Homeschool Legal Advocacy 
and Freedom Work 

Total Program Distributions	
$1,209,536

PROGRAM 
DETAILS
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How comforting to know that God had gone before us and 
supplied this grant to help us continue doing what we feel 
passionate about . . . homeschooling our kids. God is so 
good and is so faithful.

—Kara Witt, 
Compassion Curriculum Grant recipient

TOGETHER, we will advocate for the 
environment of freedom our children need 
to experience the gift of homeschooling.

OUR VISION



PO Box 5000
Purcellville, VA 20134

540-441-4545
hslda.org

© 2024 HSLDA

HSLDA BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
Michael P. Farris, JD, LLM 
Founder and Chairman of the Board, 
Chancellor Emeritus of Patrick Henry College,
General Counsel for National Religious Broadcasters, 
Co-founder of Convention of States 

J. Michael Smith
Founder and President Emeritus

Rodger Sayre, MD
Associate at Geisinger Medical Group (retired)

Aaron Fessler
Founder and CEO of Trip Works

Joseph Bailey
Senior Weld Engineer at Vermeer Corporation, 
President of Homeschool Iowa

Heidi St. John
Executive Director of Firmly Planted Family, 
Founder of MomStrong International

Abraham Hamilton
General Counsel and Public Policy Analyst at  
the American Family Association,
Host of The Hamilton Corner on the American  
Family Radio Network

James R. Mason
President

HSLDA EXECUTIVE TEAM 
Joel Grewe
HSLDA Action Executive Director

Chuck Hurst
VP for Administration

Peter Kamakawiwoole
General Counsel and Director of Litigation 

Steve Oberlander
VP for Finance and Technology

Suzanne Stephens
VP for Marketing and Development
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